
 

 

 
 

NOTICE OF PETITIONS FOR TEMPORARY CHANGE  
INVOLVING THE TRANSFER OF UP TO 8,000 ACRE-FEET OF WATER  
UNDER VARIOUS PERMITS OF THE U.S. BUREAU OF RECLAMATION  

 
On April 16, 2019, the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation) filed petitions for temporary 
change to transfer up to 8,000 acre-feet of water pursuant to California Water Code section 1725 et 
seq.  This transfer will involve adding Los Banos Creek Detention Dam and three points in Los 
Banos Creek as points of rediversion for previously stored Central Valley Project water, pursuant to 
the existing terms and conditions of the subject water right permits.  Temporary changes involving a 
transfer of water may be in effect for one year from the date of approval. 
 
Reclamation’s petitions and related project information can be viewed at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/transfers_tu_notices/index.shtml 
 
Reclamation’s Permits Subject to Temporary Change 

Application 
Number 

Permit 
Number 

Description 

5626 12721 Shasta Project 
5628 11967  Trinity Project 
9363 12722 Shasta Project 
9364 12723  Shasta Project 
13370 11315 Folsom Project 
13371 11316 Folsom Project 
15374 11968 Trinity Project 
15375 11969 Trinity Project 
15764 12860 San Luis Reservoir 
16767 11971 Trinity Project 
17376 12364 Whiskeytown Lake 

 
Pursuant to California Water Code section 1726(f), any interested person may file a comment 
regarding the petitions.  Comments filed in response to this notice should be submitted to the 
persons listed below and must be received by 4:30 p.m. on May 28, 2019.  
 
Send comments to both:  
 
Patricia Fernandez 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Water Rights  
P.O. Box 2000  
Sacramento, CA  95812-2000  
patricia.fernandez@waterboards.ca.gov 
  

 
 
  Lisa Holm 
U.S. Bureau of Reclamation 
Mid-Pacific Region, MP-440  
2800 Cottage Way  
Sacramento, CA  95825-1898  
lholm@usbr.gov 
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For more information regarding this matter please contact Patricia Fernandez at (916) 319-9141 or 
by email at patricia.fernandez@waterboards.ca.gov.  
 
 
Date of Notice:  April 26, 2019 
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